P. O. Box 1807 Espanola, NM 87532 Telephone: 505/753-3736 Fax: 505/747-3389

February 12, 1997

Mr. Jason Hall American Association of Museums 1225 "I" Street, N.W., #200 Washington, D.C. 20005

Re: NACPRA Review Committee and Draft Recommendations of Culturally Unidentified Human Remains

Dear Mr. Hall:

Your Organization is aware of the NAGPRA Review Committee's difficulty in coming up with a draft document on recommendations for Culturally Unidentified Human Remains. As you know, two draft documents were prepared by the Review Committee and distributed to museums, institutions and tribes for public comment. These public comments were discussed at our last two Review Committee meetings held in Montana and South Carolina. We found the public comments to be very helpful in furthering discussions on Culturally Unidentified Human Remains but at our South Carolina meeting in November 1995 we agreed it was simply too difficult to work on this issue in a public setting. Members of the Review Committee have, therefore, asked me to request your help in working on draft recommendations.

We would like to have a general discussion of how your organizations, and perhaps others, could assemble a set of experts to address this topic and develop a set of recommendations that the Review Committee could consider at our next Review Committee meeting in Oklahoma, March 25th, 26th and 27th. Each of your organizations has provided us with comments on our earlier drafts. You have

expertise and interest and, coming together in a private context, might be able to come to a useful concensus.

Sincerely,

Tessie Naranjo, Chair

NAPGRA Review Committee

Tessie Naranjo

CC:

Larry Soler, AAU

Nan Nixon, Harvard

Sarah Avellar, CA

Kathleen Schamel, CEHP

Grant Farrar, CEHP

Donald Craib, SAA

Bob Peregov, NARF

Paul Moorehead, NCAI

Eric Hertfelder, Nat'l Conf. of SHPO's

Midge Gardner, Vdblt

Elaine Hoagland, ASC

Bambi Krauss, Keepers of the Treasurers

Peggy Overbey, AAA

Ed Able, AAM

Pat Williams, AAM

Andy Finch/Barry Szczesny, AAM

Dan Monroe, AAM

Dan Weiner

Martha Craham

LouAnn Wandsnyder, Heritage Center, Colo.